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“Working together with parents and children’s services – together our children will have a better future” 

A message from Mrs Tomlinson… 
We have reached the end of the half term just as the 
temperatures begin to plummet which is somewhat par 
for the course, I suppose. I do hope that your children 
have enjoyed this first half term of a new school year and 
are happy and settled at Lynch Hill. 
 
We welcomed our Slough School Effectiveness Partner to 
school on Wednesday afternoon so she could carry out 
her annual visit and she got the opportunity to review 
our school data, discuss our targets for this academic 
year and visit a number of classrooms. Such visits are 
important to us, allowing us to reflect on the strengths of 
the school and the next steps that we wish to implement 
so that we can continue on an improvement journey. I 
have said before, we never want to be complacent and 
external scrutiny is incredibly valuable. 
 
It was lovely to see the children undertaking a wide range 
of activities on Wednesday afternoon. In EYFS, lots of the 
children were extending their learning outdoors and it 
was great to see them making the most of the newly 
refurbished areas.  My mouth was watering when we 
visited year 1 as they had been chopping vegetables and 
making dips as part of their food technology work. In year 
2, the children were very busy with a design and 
technology project making fire engines, whilst one class 
in year 3 were thoroughly enjoying their Spanish lesson 
with Mr Paches. Elsewhere in KS2, we saw more design 
and technology sessions and the progression from one 
year to the next was evident. The children were able to 
talk clearly about what they were learning and how it 
linked to previous learning. I talk to staff about not a 
moment being wasted and it was great to see that being 
the case in classes. 
 
Wednesday really was a very busy day as we also had the 
school nursing team in delivering the flu vaccinations to 
those children with permission. It may be the case that 
there were some children absent or whose parents did 
not complete the online form giving permission. The 
nursing team are therefore going to be re-visiting after 
half term (Friday 1st December) to offer the vaccination 
to any additional pupils in the hope that we can increase 
the uptake this year. Look out for further information 
regarding this. 
 
We have a group of pupils in year 3 and year 4 who have 
headed off to PGL today on a weekend residential. They 

were full of excitement this morning and I know that they 
are going to have the most wonderful time (even if it is a 
little wet). I would like to take this opportunity to extend 
my thanks to the staff members who have been so willing 
to give up their weekend in order to accompany the 
children and ensure they have a memorable experience. I 
look forward to hearing all the stories from PGL upon 
their return. 
 
For those with children entitled to free school meals, 
Slough Local Authority have once again opted to use the 
HUGG platform to purchase the vouchers to support 
families during the half term holiday period. You will 
receive an email regarding this and how to access the 
vouchers (£15 per eligible child). 
 
I would like to wish you all a wonderful half term and 
look forward to welcoming the children back on Monday 
30th October. 
 

Lindsey Tomlinson 

 

Healthy eating… part 3 
Sugary food and drink are the cause of many challenges 
for families. Sugar in foods can cause tooth decay, 
obesity, hyperactivity, and lack of focus. Sugar is 
addictive which can increase the problems it causes! 
Sugar can be found in many food items, including 
breakfast cereals, bread, cakes, biscuits, puddings, 
sweets, chocolate, fruit, and many drinks. Choosing 
alternatives can promote better sleep, calm minds and 
bodies and overall better health! 

 
 

Thought for the Week 
This week our PRESENT focus has been ENRICHMENT.  
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The Cozy Reading Corner 
At our school, we want to encourage reading across the 
whole of the school community – and that includes our 
parents and carers! This term we will continue with our 
book reviews from/for our children with occasional 
recommendations for books recommended for adult 
reading.  This week we have a beautifully handwritten 
review from Year 2. 
 
Review by Inaaya Khan 2S. 

 
Talent Showcase 

This academic year, we are focusing on our pupils shine 
both in and outside of the classroom. Part of this includes 
organising school wide Talent showcases. This will begin 
with Year 5 & 6, with 3&4, then 1&2 later in the school 
year.  
 
Year 5 & 6 auditions will be held on Friday 3rd November 
2023 - 1st Friday following Half Term. Audition forms have 
been left in the classrooms should pupils wish to 
audition. The auditions will be held during the school day 
(PM). 

 
 

Community Engagement 
Our children are continuing to visit St George’s Church 
coffee mornings and help out by chatting to the older 
members of the community.  This group from Year 5 
visited this week. 

 
Measles 
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Measles cases are rising across the country, with over 
102,000 children starting primary school in England being 
at risk of catching the disease. 

• Nine out of ten children can catch measles from an 
infected classmate  

• One in five children will require a hospital visit if they 
become unwell with measles  

• Measles cases are rising across England and are over 
double the figures from last year  

• One in 15 children develop serious complications from 
a measles infection, which can include meningitis and 
blindness  

• There is no medical treatment for measles; 
vaccination is the best protection against becoming 
seriously unwell  

• The Measles, Mumps and Rubella (MMR) vaccine is 
safe and has been used since the early 1980s.  

• Over 20 million cases of measles have been prevented 
since the start of measles vaccination in the UK. Over 
4,500 lives have been saved as a result (81 lives per 
year)  

• MMR vaccination is free on the NHS with the first 
dose being offered when a child is one year and the 
second at 3 years and 4 months old. This provides long 
lasting protection against measles, mumps and rubella 
which can cause long term health conditions such as 
blindness and asthma.  

• The evidence is clear; there is no link between the 
MMR vaccine and autism  

If your child has missed their first or second dose of MMR 
vaccine, contact your GP practice to book an 
appointment. If you are unsure if your child is due a 
vaccination or has missed a vaccination, check their red 
book or contact your GP practice. For adults, it is never 
too late to catch up on any missed MMR vaccinations, 
contact your GP practice to book an appointment. For 
more information visit the NHS website  
Measles is highly infectious and if left unvaccinated nine 
out of ten children in an early years setting can catch the 
disease if just one child is infectious. 

 
Dates for Your Diary 
 

Reception Open Days: 
Our open days for prospective pupils and parents to 
visiting our Reception classes have been announced: 
Wednesday 8th November 2023 
Wednesday 22nd November 2023 
Wednesday 29th November 2023 

Wednesday 10th January 2024 
All at 3:40pm-4:20pm 
Places are limited in order for staff to speak to as many 
parents as possible and answer any questions.  Please 
contact the school office to book your place. 
 

Our website calendar is up to date with all the key 
dates for this academic year including Christmas 
performances, non-uniform days and school trips.  
You can access it using this link: Calendar - Lynch Hill 
School Primary Academy (lhsprimaryacademy.org.uk) 
 

Autumn Term  
Ends on:             Friday 13th October 2023 

October Holiday:        Monday 16th October 2023 to 
Friday 27th October 2023 

Pupil Start Day:           Monday 30th October 2023 
Term ends on:             Friday 15th December 2023 

Christmas Holiday:     Monday 18th December 2023 
to Tuesday 2nd January 2024 

Spring 2024 
Inset Day:                     Wednesday 3rd January 2024 
Pupil Start Day:           Thursday 4th January 2024 
Term ends on:             Thursday 8th February 2024 
Inset Day:                     Friday 9th February 2024 

More information, dates and events are available on our 
website: 
Calendar - Lynch Hill School Primary Academy 
(lhsprimaryacademy.org.uk) 

 
Term dates for this and next year can be found on our  
Website: Term dates - Lynch Hill School Primary Academy 
(lhsprimaryacademy.org.uk 
 

Pudsey will be visiting 
the school the 
morning of  November 
16th – the day before 
Children in Need (as 
he will be quite busy 
on the day).  

We are a Nut and Seed Free School 
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Please make sure that you do not give your children 
nutty bars, seeded bread, Nutella, Kinder Bueno or any 
other item containing nuts in their lunch box.  We have 
a number of children and staff with life threatening 
allergies to nuts and seeds, and even touching the hand 
of a child who has come in to contact with nuts or seeds 
could be fatal.   

No nuts + no seeds = no problem 
 

PLEASE Pre-Pay Your Breakfast Club and Lunches! 
Lunch cards must be pre-purchased via the 

SchoolMoney app. Just click on “buy a shop item”. If 
you need help, just pop to the office where we can help 

you.  
We would ask that ALL parents check their child/ren’s 
SchoolMoney account and pay any outstanding debts 

immediately. Thank you for your cooperation 
 

 
Please note that all Friday meal debts will not be on 
Schoolmoney until Monday afternoon. 
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After half term (w/c 30/10/23) will be week  1

LYNCH HILL PRIMARY SCHOOL- LUNCH MENU   SEPTEMBER 2023 - FEBRUARY 2024     Jacket Potato available for KS2 only 

 
 
 
 

DAIRY FREE 

DAIRY FREE 
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This Week’s Winners of the Headteacher’s Awards Enjoying Afternoon Tea with Mrs T! 

 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 

EYFS Head-Teacher Award given to one child for Achievement  

Dolphins  
Daniyal Muhammad 

Sheraz  

for  

Being so enthusiastic during our phonics lessons.  

Starfish  Manseerat Kaur   Settling in so well. Well done, Manseerat!  

Seahorses  Phoebe Nash  having a positive attitude and taking part in class discussions.  

Turtles  Jaiveer Sing  Working hard to learn new sounds.  

EYFS Praise Award given to one child for achievement  

Red  
AM  Zachary Hill  

for  

Being eager to share his news from home with his peers whilst using 

increasing vocabulary.   

PM  Elizabeth Walker  Showcasing her confidence when talking amongst the group.   

Green  
AM  Zahra Musa  Embracing her learning journey in Nursery with a smile on her face.  

PM  Warda Khan  Her amazing homework and showcasing her skills on tapestry.  

Yellow  Eman Zohaib  Coming to Nursery with a sunny smile and exploring with confidence  

Blue  Junaid Tahir  His positive input during adult led carpet sessions.  

Dolphins  Leo Appleton-Warwick  Being so brave when the school nurse visited.   

Starfish  
Mohammed Hamza 

Imran  
Trying his best in all activities. Superstar!  

Seahorses  Eghosa Ogbebor  Being a great classroom helper this week.    

Turtles  Partyk Natora    Being more confident and joining in more at carpet time.  

KS1 Head-Teacher Award given to one child for achievement  

1P  Eva Mocanu  

for  

Fantastic writing this week – well done Eva!   

1K    Rayyan Khan  
Increased confidence in maths. Well done Rayyan for answering lots of 

questions and great independent work this week.   

1A  Aveena Pama  
For great partner work and for confidently sharing her ideas during 

lessons.  

1N  Chloe Perry  Showing great focus all week in every lesson.  

2M  Mehekpreet Kaur  Having a super attitude to learning, well done!   

2S    Trinity Sahaye   
Being incredibly helpful in the classroom, always offering her support to 

her teachers and peers.   

2K    Sania Ghauri  Being a super star in all she does and a fantastic role model  

2N   Noor Hassan Rizvi  
His excellent attitude to all learning tasks. Noor Hassan contributes great 

ideas and is a kind friend to others. Well done!  

KS1 Praise Award given to two children for achievement  

1P  

Hasan Shariq  

for  

Using amazing expression when reading this week. Well done!   

Aryaveer Katoch  
Brilliant work in PSHE this week, looking at a successful classroom. Keep 

it up Aryaveer!  

1K  
Elena Siddiqi  Settling so well into her new class at Lynch Hill.  

Afolabi Abikoye  Settling so well into his new class at Lynch Hill.  

1A  
Mohib Shahbaz  For explaining his ideas clearly in Maths.  

Azlan Khan  For being such a helpful and kind friend.  

1N    
Zaid Nasib  Great effort every day with your morning task.  

Zayn Malik  Coming into school happy each day this term.   

2M  
Krish Sharma  Great writing this week about the Great Fire of London.   

Jasleen Chahal  Great work in maths this week, adding and subtracting.  

2S  
Musab Shahbaz  Working well in all lessons and always giving his best effort.  

Haziq Syed  Fantastic behaviour in class and always showing kindness to his peers.   

2K   
Ashreet Kaur  

Always tackling difficult tasks and situations with a sweet smile and being 

a kind friend.  

Ami Ranjan  Persevering with all her work in class and working extremely hard.  

2N  Zahra Fatima  
Being a kind, giving and gentle young lady, in class and on the playground. 

Zahra also does her best in all aspects of schoolwork.  



 

 

Lyra Raja    
Approaching her school day with enthusiasm and cheerfulness and a 

willingness to do her best work! Keep Smiling Lyra!  

 

  

KS2 Praise Awards given to two children for achievement  

3R  
Abdulla Qaiser  

for  

A polite, hardworking member of the class, always working well with his partner.  

Pola Zowczak-Klinert  Always demonstrating fantastic behaviour in class and out, you are amazing!  

3C  

Daisy Damarell  Always giving her all in every lesson, keep it up!  

Haartik Sharma  
Working hard in Maths and English this week, you are a great role model to your 

peers.  

3M  

Thaurat Ali  
Always demonstrating outstanding behaviour both in and out of the classroom. 

You are a fantastic role model to your peers. Keep it up.   

Eulana Stevenson   
Consistently trying your best in everything you do. You are amazing. Keep it 

up!    

3A  

Noah Ablott   
Great participation in class discussions and writing a fantastic piece of descriptive 

writing. Keep it up!  

Evie Nash   
Always working hard in class, trying her best and for having lovely manners.   

Keep it up!  

4O  
Hafsah Rehman  Fantastic representation of Boudicca in History lesson.   

Talha Ishfaq  Great participation in lessons.  

4D  
Zara Khan  Always trying her best and participating in lessons.  

Maryem Shaikh  Lovely design of her Roman Town in history lessons.  

4A  
Marvellous Uwadiae  Excellent recall and understanding of his reading book. Well done Marvellous  

Ayana Siddiqi  Settling well in Lynch Hill school.   

4P  
Japneet Kaur  Aways working hard and trying her best in lessons. Well done  

Sara Makosz  Becoming confident and participating regularly in lessons. Well done  

5P  

Caiden O’Neil  His effort in lessons this week. You are a star!  

Arlind Bacani  
His change of attitude towards learning. You are really impressing me. Well 

done!  

5B  
Insiya Murtaza  Always having polite manners and excellent behaviour  

Mason Allen  Working harder in class  

5H  
Skyla Lake  Always being proactive in wanting to help around the class. Thank you!  

Imaan Aqib  Her respectful behaviour and independent attitude.   

5J  
Alison Sahaye  Excellent work on her DT project  

Jivesh Kumar  For being focussed and ready to answer any questions – all week  

6S  
Lucy Otway   Working hard with her setting description. Well done  

Mesum Zaidi  Being a long division champion, you are a superstar.  

6P  

Aydin Ali  All your help around the classroom and for making me smile every day!  

Saivi Misra  
Her thoughtful and insightful comments in all lessons. We learn so much from 

you!  

6J  
Maria Reardon  Excellent work in her spelling group.  

 Owais Imran  

  

Consistently great work in all lessons this half term.  

6R  

Evan Suckling Roberts  
Demonstrating great teamwork during DT lesson and successfully building their 

CAM toy. Keep it up the great work Evan!  

Christopher Stroud  
Demonstrating great teamwork during DT lesson and successfully building their 

CAM toy. Keep it up the great work Christopher!  

Headteacher’s Awards given to one child for achievement  
  

3R  Patrick Lawrence  

for  

Working as part of a team, sharing ideas and being a positive role model.  

3C  Shaharbano Abidi  
Being an amazing role model to her peers and always having a positive attitude to 

learning.   

3M  Mikkel Louis  Working hard this week in all subjects, well done!  

3A  Adedamola Abikoye   
Showing great manners, settling well into Lynch Hill, making new friends and for 

being part of class discussions to share your ideas. Well Done!   



 

 

4O  Joy Kagutha  Always being polite and well behaved.   

4D  Gurjot Aujla  Having a lovely attitude towards school and trying her best.  

4A  Rubi- Rose   
Excellent understanding of Roman Numerals and her explanations in maths. I am 

so proud of you.  

.4P  Arshdeep Purewal  
Working very hard and showing an excellent understanding of numeral numbers. 

Keep it up!  

5P  Hafsa Aizaz    
Showing great manners to everyone. For always having a smile on her face. For 

being such a determined and resilient pupil. You are a star!  

5B  Rayyaan Rashid    
Being a consistently fabulous member of 5B, sharing his ideas and spreading 

positive energy at all times.  

5H  Amie Mbye    
Always trying her best and getting on with what she needs to do independently 

and quietly! Fabulous!  

5J  Luke Laws    Following instructions, adapting quickly always trying his best. What a star!  

6S  Evi Igbu    
Evi is a grafter – she works consistently hard in all lessons and has been a pro at 

making a moving toy using CAMs. Thank-you Evi – I am proud of you.   

6P  Ahlaan Sharif    
Working so hard on her setting description – you have wonderful ideas Ahlaan 

and your desire to improve is highly commendable.   

6J  Edward Wignall    An amazing, atmospheric piece of descriptive writing this week.  

6R  Abhinaya Arunsenthil    
Working hard and showing perseverance during long division lesson. Keep it up 

Abhinaya!  

 


